
Pupil Premium 

The school asks all families who are eligible for Free School Meals (FSM) to put in an application 

because even if you do not want the free meal your child and the school will get valuable additional 

funding, called the Pupil Premium. All Reception/KS1 children receive a free meal as part of the 

government’s Universal Infants FSM Programme but unless eligible families apply the school will not 

get the Pupil Premium funding. We are not told who is eligible to apply but we do know that 20% of 

children in Cambridgeshire are currently missing out. If you would like help with this form, please 

contact us.  

 

Who is eligible for Free School Meals and Pupil Premium?  

All children who are at school; and were under 19 at the start of the academic year; and are claiming 

or have parents who are claiming:  

Income support; Income Based Job Seekers Allowance; Income Related Employment and Support 

Allowance (this benefit was introduced from 27 October 2008); Child Tax Credit, but who are not 

entitled to Working Tax Credit and whose annual income (as assessed by HM Revenue & Customs) 

does not exceed £16,190; Support under part VI of the Immigration & asylum Act 1999; or 

Guarantee element of State Pension Credit. 


